
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th March 2017 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor P Blagg (Chair)
Councillors  M Wild, G Robinson, S MacDonald, M Long, S Fielding, I Jones, B Ayton and R Hauxwell.
District Councillor David Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
 There were 6 members of the public present.
Mark Beevers, Planning Manager from Harron Homes attended to run through the scheme.  Mr Beevers  explained that the reserved matters application has been submitted following approval of the master plan and access point, he explained about the company and how they work.  
A member of the public questioned the need for a multi use games area and questions were asked about the maintenance of it.  Mr Beevers replied that they use the same management company for all of their sites and have not had any problems.  
Councillor Jones expressed concern that the identity of the village will be lost as this development fills in the last piece.  At the entrance there should have been a roundabout and Councillor Jones stressed that if anyone is injured by the junction someone wants taking to account.  Councillor Robinson questioned the reasons why the access was decided at that particular point on the bend.  Mr Beever replied that Harron Homes had taken on the site with outline permission and the access had been approved reports would have been submitted with the original application.
Councillor Wild asked if mature trees would be used rather than whips other councillors all agreed with this.  Councillor Hauxwell asked which was the first phase and was advised it would be the road up to the school boundary.  Councillor Jones reported that on the Bassetlaw website the Environment Agency have commented that the culvert is not big enough and asked about this it was explained that he water will be attenuated from the site.
Councillor MacDonald gave concerns that the bus gate is on the industrial estate which means initially there will only be one access which could be a catastrophe in case of emergency.
There had been a complaint from a resident with a property next to the site which will be overlooked and Mr Beever said that this could be changed.
Questions were asked about the wildlife corridor which is in the Neighbourhood Plan and would have concrete across it so would need to be looked at.
This application does not have to go to committee it could be decided by PCG.
Mr Beever was thanked for attending an left the meeting at 8.05.
5374	Apologies
There were no apologies.

5375 	Declaration of Interest
Declarations of interest were made by Councillor Fielding (planning), Councillor Ayton planning 5.2), Councillor Blagg for (planning 5.1 & 5.3) and District Councillor Pressley for RDS.
5376	To approve the minutes of the meeting held 14th February 2017.
Councillor MacDonald proposed the minutes of 14th February be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Robinson.
5377	Matters arising from the previous minutes
Station Car Park -  District Councillor Pressley attended a meeting today with Northern Rail. Nothing further has been heard from Network Rail, councillors asked the clerk to send a reminder to the Chief Executive.
Overgrown areas - The site meeting was attended  by Paul Blagg, Sybil Fielding, Glyn Robinson and Ian Parker.  Siting of new Village Signs - Spring Lane and Thorpe Lane. The new sign for Spring Lane will be sited exactly where the old broken sign is. The new sign for Thorpe Lane will be placed close to the road in the village garden. Due to the narrowness of the grassed verge on Thorpe Lane, it was not possible to site the sign where we initially wanted it. The village garden was the only suitable location.
Overgrown Areas :-
1. The Canal Bridge on Shireoaks Road.
Nottinghamshire County Council will prune back overhanging tree branches in due course.
They will ask Bassetlaw District Council if they will clean the moss on the pavement. (Bassetlaw District Council have the appropriate cleaning equipment).
2. Shireoaks Common entrance from A57.
Nottinghamshire County Council will prune back overhanging tree branches in due course.
The Parish Council will arrange for grassed verges to be included in grass cutting contract. (Grassed verges have previously been obstructed by overgrown trees)
3. Overgrown Grassed Verge on Spring Lane.
At the time of our visit this area was in the process of being cleared and tidied up. It does appear that this work has now been completed, greatly improving the safety for motorists, pedestrians and cyclists.
Robinson Councillor proposed Ian be thanked for the site visit and we look  forward to receiving results of survey in April, this was unanimously agreed.

Cricket ground - District Councillor Pressley reported that a second letter has been sent to the owner and the District Council are awaiting a reply.  
Village signs - The order has been submitted and sites agreed.
Church Clock  - This has been repaired.
Fireworks -  The next meeting of the committee is 22nd March.
Carnival - There was nothing to report.
Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) - There had been a meeting with John Manns on 25th.  Five residents had put their names forward to meet with Bassetlaw this meeting has not been held yet.
Litter Bins - Nothing further has been heard from McDonalds.  Councillor Ayton suggested a letter be sent to Linda Jordon and passed on contact details, a further letter will be sent.
Councillor MacDonald reported two residents have been picking up litter although they were refused at the waste recycling centre.  Councillors agreed that they could use our bins if they need to and Councillor Jones agreed to let them know.
RDS - The District Council have made further visits.
Email address - The clerk has set up the new e-mail and will transfer information across.
Fracking Survey - Councillor Wild reported that he has not been able to do this yet he suggested may be it should be posted out or someone paid to do it councillors agreed to discuss this further at the next meeting.
Benches Review - Councillor Blagg reported that Mark from SWHL has looked at the benches and quoted £50 per bench to rub down and stain them.  Councillor Robinson proposed we accept this and that he come back to us with a further quote for any repairs needed before the repairs are carried out seconded by Councillor Jones and all agreed.
Bassetlaw Spring Clean - this has been agreed for 20th May.
5378	Planning
New Applications
i) 17/00205/VOC | Variation of Conditions 1, 2, 3, 11, 14, 15, 16, 18, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 25 and 26 of Planning Application 14/00223/OUT - Outline Application for Residential Development of up to 175 Dwellings, 15.4 Hectares of Employment Land for the Erection of Buildings to be Used for B1 (Business), B2 (General Industrial) and B8 (Storage or Distribution), Provision of Land for the Expansion of St. Luke's Primary School (0.3 hectares) and New School Pick Up/Drop Off Area Together with Associated Highways Works, Public Open Space, Landscaping, Servicing, Parking and Attenuation Facilities and Construct New Accesses | Land North East Of St Lukes School Shireoaks Common Shireoaks Nottinghamshire - This scheme should be submitted for the whole site to see the environmental, flooding, transport and highways impact of it all.   Condition 16 -this condition seems to have lost a paragraph we feel this served a regulatory purpose and should be kept.  Condition 18 the suggested wording has completely missed The scheme to be submitted shall demonstrate :-
the points afterwards 1) to vi) have been missed off.  What is the point of this if all the points raised by the NCC Flood risk team are not adhered to also again taking the detailed surface water drainage scheme for each phase will yet again make BDC gloss over the overall impact of the whole site. 
ii)17/00312/CAT - 66 Shireoaks Road Shireoaks Worksop Nottinghamshire - Remove                         Leylandii Trees and Prune Various Trees - there were no objections. 
iii)17/00271/CAT Land North East of St Lukes School, Shireoaks Common - reserved     matters approval for 167 dwellings namely appearance, landscaping, layout and scale - Councillor Robinson felt that there was not time to comment on this now and that the plans should be displayed at a special meeting.  Councillors unanimously agreed the clerk should try to arrange an extraordinary meeting for 27th March although she will be on holiday.  The clerk was asked to write requesting that this go to the full planning committee as it has a considerable impact on the village due to the scale of it and implications for transport, traffic and education.
b) Decisions
16/01769/HSE | Single Storey Side Extension | 82A Shireoaks Common Shireoaks Worksop           Nottinghamshire S81 8PE  approved.
5379	New Business
a) Village Hall Refurbishment Project- Details had been circulated.  Councillor Ayton offered to attend on behalf of the Parish Council.
b) Handyman Contract - The Chairman proposed the contract be extended a further six months, seconded by Councillor Robinson and all agreed.  Councillor Jones will speak to David Gower to discuss his plans for the future.

5380	Reports from County and District Councillors
District Councillor Pressley reported that the District Council is still working on the parking spaces for the bungalows.  There will be work carried out on Shireoaks Road by Western Power from 3-10th April.  Councillor Pressley attended a meeting with Northern Rail today to see what improvements can be done at the station and signal box.  New for sale signs have gone up today on the Vesuvious land.  The garden wheelie bins are now available for £30.
Councillor Fielding reported that the multi coloured marks on Shireoaks Common are Virgin Media markings however they need permission to dig.  The fire at the waste transfer station was discussed.  The meeting at the school had taken place and the car park issues are in the process of being resolved.
5381 	Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 28.02.17
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£2,234.17
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,447.61
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£11,572.63
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00
	

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Gower
	
	1641
	
	£399.40
	

	
	M Welch
	
	
	1642
	
	£267.72
	

	
	HMRC
	
	
	1643
	
	£68.60
	

	
	Time Assured
	
	1644
	
	£240.00
	

	
	SWHL
	
	
	1645
	
	£320.00
	

	
	M Welch
	
	1646
	
	£33.24
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£1,328.96
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£905.21
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,447.61
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£10,243.67
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£2,060.12
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£8,183.55
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



Signatories -  The forms have been handed into the bank.  Councillor Blagg agreed to check that they have been accepted.
Grants and Transparency Code - The clerk has been told that a printer is not possible,  The Chairman reported a neighbouring Parish Council have a laptop and printer.  The clerk will look into this further.
5382	Correspondence
Correspondence from the Friends of Shireoaks station and circulars received have been circulated.
5383	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
Councillor Robinson reported that the stone plinth in the village garden is on its side.  the Chairman will ask Mark from SWHL to have a look and see if he can get wire rods.
Councillor Jones enquired about the grant for the church clock however we did not meet the criteria.
Councillor Ayton asked about the telephone boxes and defibrillators.  The clerk was asked to make enquiries about defibrillators.
The village barrel has been planted  by Wendy Gosling and J Palmer.  Councillors expressed  thanks for their work with this.
Councillors asked for their thanks to be sent to the Canal and River Trust for the weekend which was good.
5384	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 11th April 2017

The meeting closed at 9.35p.m.


 


